Med year

September 9, 1970

Mrs. Donald B. MacMillan 473 Commercial Street Provincetown, Massachusetts

Dear Mrs. MacMillan:

It is with a deep sense of personal loss that we all mourn the passing of Donald Baxter MacMillan. Permit me, in behalf of the officials and citizens of Provincetown, to extend to you our abiding sympathy in your bereavement.

In his honor we have lowered the flags to half mast on all municipal buildings, to remain thus until after the final ceremonies.

The Board of Selectmen has voted unanimously to make a donation to the Peary-MacMillan Arctic Museum at Bowdoin College, further to honor his memory.

Sincerely,

John D. Bell for the Selectmen

